
 

COALWAY COMMUNITY INFANT SCHOOL 
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17th March 2020 

Dear Parents, 

Coronavirus (COVID-19) update 17th March 

I am writing further to yesterday’s communications and Government advice. 

We have three staff members, two of them class teachers, that due to underlying health conditions 

now have to follow the more stringent social-distancing measures as advised by the Government 

yesterday.   

Having assessed all of our alternatives, unfortunately we have no other option of supply staff to call 

on to cover these classes.  Therefore regrettably I am writing to inform you that we have to close 

two classes.  Classes 1 and 2 will therefore be shut until further notice.  Children in these classes 

should stay at home from Wednesday 18th March.   

We will be adding suggested home learning links and guidance to the Class pages on the website for 

these children within the next few days and update this as required.  

I understand that this will have an impact on home life but unfortunately we have no other option at 

this time.  Thank you in advance for your understanding; obviously we are particularly concerned 

about the health of these more vulnerable staff members at this difficult time.   

Yours sincerely, 

 

F. Hamilton 

Headteacher 

 

 

 


